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CONTACT US

PHONE: 03 9664 9341
FAX: 03 9663 7955

EMAIL: kate.hood@vwdn.org.au 
Level 1, 123 Lonsdale Street

MELBOURNE, 3000

POSTAL: GPO Box 1160

Melbourne, 3001

Welcome to the first edition!
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Kate Hood, Policy Officer
Welcome to the VWDN’s first Bulletin. First, I would like to introduce myself to you. My name is Kate Hood, and my job at the VWDN is Policy Officer on Violence against Women with Disabilities. 

After talking with our fellow workers and partner organizations earlier in the year, we agreed that a regular Bulletin would be of great use. Our purpose in setting up the Bulletin is to provide a space where we can communicate what we are doing here at VWDN about violence against women with disabilities and where communication and collaboration can be supported, new ideas can be germinated and best practice can be recognized. It is clear to us that cross-collaboration is needed in order that workers from both sectors feel knowledgeable and comfortable in working with women with disabilities who face violence and abuse.  
We want to hear from you

Most importantly, we would like to hear from you. We are aware that there is a lot of good work going on between services and that this needs to be shared. 
So if you have anything you would like us to include in future Bulletins, please email:

kate.hood@vwdn.org.au
Upcoming Forum on Violence against Women with Disabilities
The VWDN, Women’s Health in the North, and Family Violence Actioning Interdisciplinary Research (FAIR), University of Melbourne are collaborating to present a joint statewide forum on July 21st at Northcote Town Hall. The focus of the forum will be on practice issues for disability and family violence workers and we are hoping to attract a wide-ranging audience of workers who will share ideas on practice approaches around disability. We will have an international guest speaker, Gill Hague from the UK, as well as some of our regional partners, who will speak on disability and family violence, and innovative practice approaches they have initiated. There will be some interactive group activities around the question: “Where to from here?” If you would like more information, e-mail me at kate.hood@vwdn.org.au.

4th Forensic Disabilities Conference

Disability and Justice: Many faces, equal rights?

The Australian Community Support Organisation (ACSO) will host the 4th Forensic Disabilities Conference from Thursday 16th – Fri 17th July, 2009. The conference seeks the counsel of professionals, advocates, consumers and survivors in examining and discussing issues relating to human rights throughout the forensic disability arena.
For more information, contact the Conference Organiser

Ph: (03) 9349 2220

email: info@conorg.com.au 
Mentoring program for the State Plan to Prevent Violence Against Women.

The Office of Women’s Policy is planning five working groups to establish what constitutes best practice in the primary prevention of violence. VWDN has been asked to provide representation for women with disabilities on each of the groups. 
VWDN has approached members who are interested to be our representatives on 4 of the working groups and we are providing and mentoring these reps. Brenda Gabe, Kate Hood, Jody Saxon and Margaret Stevens are our representatives. The working groups will cover education, local government and community, workplaces, media and popular culture.
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We are using this as an opportunity for some of our own members to articulate the needs and circumstances of women with disabilities and advocate in the context of an important government initiative. We will continue in the work of mentoring women with disabilities to advocate for themselves and others, particularly as this is one of our core values.
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“Train the Trainer” for women with disabilities 
We are working with the Domestic Violence Resource Centre, who has put together a training program to teach advocacy skills to women with disabilities, so that they can effectively represent at relevant forums and committees. Our representatives on the State Plan to Prevent Violence Against Women have all participated in this training. 
About Women with Disabilities who experience Violence 

Women with disabilities are twice as likely to experience family violence as able-bodied women, and 83% of women with intellectual disabilities experience sexual assault. (Sobsey and Doe, 1991. ‘Patterns of Sexual Abuse and Assault’ – Journal of Sexuality and Disability) Shocking as these statistics are, it is important to recognize that able-bodied women and women with disabilities will all have common experiences of family violence.  They will all experience trauma, isolation, control, exploitation, fear, marginalization, violence and sexual abuse. The major difference is that women with disabilities are more often targeted and therefore more vulnerable to abuse than others. As long as workers remain open and curious about the woman’s own experience of her situation, and establish at the point of intake whether she has a disability, what her disability is and how it affects her circumstances, there is the possibility of responding effectively to her needs. 
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Prevalence of violence against women with disabilities

Women with disabilities are often forced to live and work in situations in which they are vulnerable to violence. There are structural, cultural and contextual reasons for this situation.

Compared to non-disabled women, women with disabilities:
· Experience violence at higher rates and more frequently

· Have considerably fewer pathways to safety

· Tend to be subjected to violence for significantly longer periods of time

· Experience violence that is more diverse in nature

· Experience violence at the hands of a greater number of perpetrators.

(Building The Evidence, p. 113)

If you want to know more about violence and women with disabilities, go to the Building the Evidence report at http://www.vwdn.org.au/violence.htm
Human Rights

The following quote is from VWDN’s submission presented to the National Consultation on Human Rights (June 2009)

“The primary experience of a human being with a disability, at least the primary experience in relation to community, is one of thoughtless, unnecessary and hurtful exclusion from nearly every social, political, educational, cultural, commercial or communication transaction.

To encounter a barrier to freedom of movement or interaction once in a lifetime seems to send some people into a frenzy of punitive litigation; to encounter such barriers all day every day is the ordinary experience of people who have a disability”
Elizabeth Hastings’ speech to the Creating Accessible Communities Conference, Freemantle, Western Australia, 12 November 1996. 
[image: image7.png]



DAPs - Disability Action Plans

Part of my work on violence against women with disabilities is to encourage services to develop a Disability Action Plan. 

We are keen to support the Office for Disability, who have recently begun some training in DAPs. A disability action plan should generate effective ways to improve access to your workplace and meet the diverse needs of people with a disability who use, visit or work with or for your organization. Generating a Disability Action Plan should tie in with Accreditation processes – hopefully it could be of benefit within all organizations and become a valuable asset for the future. Access to your services will open up, and employment opportunities will become available to a wider range of people. A Disability Action Plan will help reduce discrimination within your organization, which not only makes sound business sense, but will raise awareness of the issues and be consistent with the Victorian Charter of Human Rights and Responsibilities Act 2006.

For more information on DAPs, please contact:

Office for Disability:
Ph: 03 9208 3015

TTY: 03 9208 3631 (for people who are Deaf

or hearing-impaired)

Email:
DAPS@dpcd.vic.gov.au
Website:www.officefordisability.vic.gov.au/disability_action_plans.htm. 
Relevant websites for the making of DAPs:

WWDA’s Violence Against Women with Disabilities Resource Manual is a resource which is made up of four booklets and a DVD which provide information about Domestic Violence and how it affects women with disabilities. “More than just a ramp” is a comprehensive guide for developing a Disability Action Plan which will comply with the Disability Discrimination Act. It provides detailed information on ways of eliminating barriers for women with disabilities which can be adapted for a variety of organizations.
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Victoria Legal Aid (VLA), in consultation with a variety of external organisations, has developed a Disability Action Plan to comply with the Disability Services Act 2006 (Vic). 

Planned actions include revisiting their approach to publications, both printed and online, and looking at whether phone lines are accessible to people with speech or hearing impairments. It extends to legal practice, by reviewing duty lawyer and legal advice services to ensure they are accessible to people with a disability, and encouraging private practitioners to act for people with a disability through grants of aid. It also addresses staff needs, committing VLA to be an organisation that is supportive of staff with a disability and encourages people with a disability to work at VLA.
Carman Parsons, Equity and Access Officer

Victoria Legal Aid Knowledge Services.
Tel: (03) 9269 0272 Mon/Tues/Thurs 
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Disability Services Division “Focus On Violence”

Keran Howe, VWDN Executive Officer, facilitated a session for Disability Services Division staff, to share information about what is happening in each region with the issue of Family Violence and Women with Disabilities. We discovered that there is a varied response to this issue and while across regions there are gaps which need to be addressed, there is also excellent work going on. The session brought this into dialogue and garnered enthusiasm for collaboration and information sharing between disability services in the regions. Gregory Bramwell and Christene Collins from Gippsland and Michelle Birkic from the Eastern Metropolitan Region, each presented on the work they are doing in conjunction with family violence services.
To contact Gregory Bramwell, DHS Traralgon about the Gippsland experience, e-mail: gregory.bramwell@dhs.vic.gov.au  

ph. 51772571
To learn more about the Eastern Metropolitan Region’s experience of engaging on this issue, e-mail Michelle Birkic at: michelle.birkic@dhs.vic.gov.au
Ph. 9843 6341

Contributing to Non-Family Violence Intervention Order System

VWDN is working to make sure the needs of women with disabilities not covered in the new Family Violence Protection Act are covered in the Non-Family Violence Intervention Order System legislation. The Family Violence Protection Act has extended the description of family to include ‘family-like’ relationships, but generally a relationship between a woman with a disability and a paid carer does not fall into that category. We have sent off a joint submission with DVVic and Domestic Violence Resource Centre Victoria (DVRC) to best put our case. Some of our points are:
· This is a human rights issue. Freedom from violence and access to legal remedies where violence occurs, are fundamental human rights enshrined in the Convention on the Rights of Persons with a Disability.

· The law should ensure people with disabilities are protected from violence perpetrated by carers.

· We need to make sure the law is enforced

· The language which refers to Women with Disabilities as ‘vulnerable’ needs to be changed to reflect the fact that it is the behaviour of perpetrators which we need to address rather than the disability of the victim. In this context we prefer ‘targeted’.

· We need a responsive and accessible legal system

· The new legislation should provide for the education of Women with Disabilities about their rights.
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Family Violence Regional Roadshows
As part of the ENOUGH campaign, roadshows are being held across Victoria to ensure the campaign reaches local communities.

Roadshows will comprise a community information session and sector forum.  The community information session will highlight the unacceptability of family violence and the significance of the new laws and is relevant to the general public. Accessibility assistance, Auslan interpreters and attendant carers can be made available at these events.

The final roadshow on 26th June at Dandenong Town Hall will be focused on Diversity. The issue of disability will be addressed as part of this forum.
For more information contact:

Carmel Byrne
Victims Support Agency

Ph: (03) 8684 6714 

Carmel.byrne@justice.vic.gov.au
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Resources

· VWDN’s Online Resource Collection

http://ais.vwdn.org.au/InmagicGenie/opac.aspx 
· ‘Building the Evidence’ Report 
This report can be downloaded from: http://www.vwdn.org.au/violence.htm
· ‘Getting safe against the odds’ (Domestic Violence Resource Centre) 
This is a ten page pamphlet which is designed in an easy-to-read format to illustrate the impact of Family Violence on women with disabilities. Its information is relevant and accessible to any organization which may need to deal with women with disabilities who are experiencing family violence.

DVRC’s website: www.dvrcv.org.au. 
The geography of disability and economic disadvantages in Australian capital cities,   

- Australian Institute of Health and Welfare
How is severe disability distributed within Australian capital cities? What is the relationship between the percentage of people with severe disability living in a local metropolitan area and the socioeconomic disadvantage of the area?

This report presents data on the geographical distribution of severe disability among people aged less than 65 years living in Australian capital cities, based on analysis of the 2006 Census of Population and Housing.
AIHW catalogue number (DIS 54).
The Report can be downloaded for free from the following website:

http://www.aihw.gov.au/publications/index.cfm/title/10703
VWDN welcomes your feedback and suggestions regarding this Bulletin.

If you have anything you would like us to include in future Bulletins, please email:

kate.hood@vwdn.org.au
Victorian Women with Disabilities Network
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